BRIDGEND TOWN COUNCIL CYNGOR TREF PEN-Y-BONT AR OGWR

Town Clerk
LEANNE EDWARDS
Deputy Town Clerk
DEBRA JONES
Tel: (04050 945757)

Tel: (01656 815757)

Email: bridgend.tc@bridgend.gov.uk

COUNCIL OFFICES CARNEGIE HOUSE WYNDHAM STREET BRIDGEND CF31 1EF



Clerc y Dref
LEANNE EDWARDS
Cynorthwywr i Glerc y Dref
DEBRA JONES
Efen: (01856 815757)

Ffon: (01656 815757)

E-bost: bridgend.tc@bridgend.gov.uk

SWYDDFEYDD CYNGOR TY CARNEGIE STRYD WYNDHAM PEN-Y-BONT AR OGWR CF31 1EF

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

21st October 2020

Bridgend Town Centre - Remembrance Sunday 2020

It is with much regret that due to the ongoing situation with the Covid-19 pandemic and the risk to public health, the Remembrance parade and service will not take place at the Bridgend War Memorial on Remembrance Sunday.

Bridgend Town Council recognise that this will be disappointing for those that wish to attend a service, however it will ensure that military flags are flown at the War Memorial over Remembrance weekend and the Mayor of Bridgend Town Council, Cllr Alan Wathan, will lay a wreath on behalf of local residents.

The Mayor of Bridgend Town, Cllr. Alan Wathan said "The Town Council is committed to honouring the Armed Forces and remembering those that sacrificed their lives to serve their country but unfortunately due to the Covid-19 pandemic, it is not safe to hold a large public gathering this year."

The Town Council would like to encourage local residents to commemorate Remembrance Sunday by watching the televised National Remembrance service and observing the two minute silence either on their doorstep or within the safety of their own home. By doing this and not attending a public place you can keep yourself and others safe, and help stop the spread of coronavirus.

For those wishing to lay a wreath, the gates of the War Memorial will be open from 9am – 4pm to allow organisations and the public to lay wreaths throughout the day.

The public are advised to adhere to social distancing regulations at the War Memorial and are discouraged from laying wreaths between 10.45am - 11.15am to avoid a large crowd congregating around the War Memorial at 11am.

For more information about this press release, please contact:

Leanne Edwards, Town Clerk, Bridgend Town Council: bridgend.tc@bridgend.gov.uk